
California Energy Commission 
October/7,2012 DOCKETED 
California Energy Commission rl-65rD-L_
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office TN#(gl~l2­
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 OCT 24 201Z 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support fOI: Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is ftv1qffhkld },1ec/;nG, I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Inst~llation Trade since 77(5. I have completed a S- year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California,to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
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October 11, 201 2 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is tce~ "Fe .. " ,,-V\d~lj am currently a ~year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal A pprenticesh ip Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

[also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the Iine in add ition to the certified techn ician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 
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October Ii, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear comm~ners:11 ) r r C . 

My name is JCIJ1/lZOY.\~f)I/~ftfiJ an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 

System Installation Trade since I ~ 14:-. I have completed a * year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to supportthe Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
celtifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, N EBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ens~lre competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, . 



., ; 



October J.]2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

\	 / iAA . c... 
My name is ~VV\%) ~ ,lam an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade smce ~L. 1 have completed a .s= year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
Gencept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/lEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 





•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

Sincerely, 
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October 17, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is ~ fbbY1'Q'l I am an HVAC Journeypers0t( have been in the HVAC 
System Installation rade since &J] . I have completed a \ year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 
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October a2012 ' 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor!Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is kJ IifY MJ, I am an HVAC Jonrneyperson. I have been in the HVAC . 

System Installation T ade since /11() .I have completed a @ year HVAC System! 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program.' C , 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission proposal to require Title 24 
acceptance tests for nonresidential buildings to. be performed by field technicians that 
have met specific experience, training and certification requirements. Certification 
will ensure that acceptance testing is correctly performed and will significantly reduce 
the incidence of HVAC systems being poorly installed and operating below their 
specified efficiency. Effective testing and adjusting of commercial HVAC systems 
requires a unique mix of experience, training and competence. Improper installation 
and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced energy efficiency and sub­
standard performance. The TAB organizations identified in the regulation are the 
only entities that currently provide certification that ensures a technician has the' 
proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perform such testing. 
Since these programs already exist, it simply makes sense to take advantage of what 
they have to offer. Accordingly, we strongly support the Commission's reliance on 
certification by these entities.. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough 
prequa"lificatio_n requirem~nts. Training and.competency testing must go beyond just 
teaching a lay person a generic "acceptance test." This is not sufficient to ensure the real 
world ability to properly test and adjust commercial HVAC systems. Acceptance testing 
training necessarily builds upon the knowledge and experience base possessed by 
electrical or mechanical system professionals. No test is going to be able to cover every 
permutation of commercial HVAC systems as installed in real world situations. 
Accordingly, most persons without a basic knowledge and experience base in these 
systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even if they were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure 
effective acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the 
underlying background and experience in these systems to be able to adjust to the 
complexities and permutations that a tester will encounterout in the field. 



.' '~ 

The certifications should, at a minimum, require completion of the following 
components: 

•	 Post-secondary training in a state-approved or nationally accredited educational 
program (including the state-certified apprenticeship system; nationally accredited 
colleges and universities), with the training institutions or types of training 
institutions identified by the CEC. 

•	 A minimum number of hours of work experience equal to or exceeding the 
number of hours to meet any contractor licensure, trade journey card, or any other 
licenses or regulations affecting contractors or workers working in the field. 

•	 Training and competency testing that includes hands on training and testing. 

The regulations should clearly require that training and competency testing include hands 
on training and testing. The certification should also be tied to a trade or professional 
organization with continuing education requirements for maintenance of good standing. 

Sincerely, 



October n, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is >QI""LY 1)",eJ!,...J... , I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since 19<t~ . I have completed a S year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I ani writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small cOnlmercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, ~~ 





October 11, 2012 

California Energy' Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certi fication 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is JC.Db..8kJ,~ .' I am ali HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 

System Installation Trade since 1,DD'/ . I have completed a ---"5""---_ year HVAC System/ 

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship prograrl1:. 

I am wntll1g to support the Energy Commission proposal to require Title 24 
acceptance tests for nonresidential buildings to be performed by field technicians that 
have met specific experience, training and certification requirements. Certification 
will ensure that acceptance testing is correctly performed and will signiticantly reduce 
the incidence of HVAC systems being poorly installed and operating below their 
specitied efficiency. Effective testing and adjusting of commercial FIVAC systems 
requires a unique mix of experience, training and competence. Improper installation 
and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced energy efticiency and sub­
standard performance. The TAB organizations iclentitied in the regulation are the 
only entities that currently provide certification that ensures a technician has the 
proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perform such testing. 
Since these programs already exist, it simply makes sense to take advantage of what 
they have to offer. Accordingly, we stl~ongly support the Commission's reliance on 
certitication by these entities.. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough 
prequalification requirements. Training and competency testing must go beyond just 
teaching a lay person a generic "acceptance test." This is not sufficient to ensure the real 
world ability to properly test and adjust commercial HVAC systems. Acceptance testing 
training necessarily builds upon the knowledge and experience base possessed by 
electrical or mechanical system professionals. No test is going to be able to cover every 
permutation of commercial HVAC systems as installed in real world situations. 
Accordingly, most persons without a basic knowledge and experience base in these 
systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even if they were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure 
dTective acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the 
underlying background and experience in these systems to be able to adjust to the 
complexities and permutations that a tester will encounter out in the tield. 





..
 

The certifications should, at a minimum, require completion of the following 
components: 

(J Post-secondary training in a state-approved or nationally accredited educational 
program (including the state-certified apprenticeship system; nationally accredited 
colleges and universities), with the training institutions or types of training 
institutions identified by the CEC. 

(J A minimum number of hours of work experience equal to or exceeding the 
number of hours to meet any contractor licensure, trade journey card, or any other 
licenses or regulations affecti ng contractors or workers working in the field. 

(J Training and competency testing that includes hands on training and testing. 

The regulations should clearly require that training and competency testing include hands 
on training and testing. The certification should also be tied to a trade or professional 
organization with continuing education requirements for maintenance of good standing. 

Sincerely, 
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October 11, 20 12 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is.l'1c..lllAe.! Ct:;.b"?!./, I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 

System Installation Trade since2m~ . I have completed a.tDi- year HVAC System/ 

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am wntll1g to support the Energy Commission proposal to require Title 24 
acceptance tests for nonresidential buildings to be performed by field technicians that 
have met specific experience, training and certitication requirements. Certification 
will ensure that acceptance testing is correctly performed and will significantly reduce 
the incidence of BVAC systems being poorly instaJJed and operating below their 
specitied et1iciency. Effective testing and adjusting of commercialHVAC systems 
requires a unique mix of experience, training and competence. Improper instaJJation 
and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced energy efficiency and sub­
standard performance. The TAB organizations identitied in the regulation are the 
only entities that currently provide certification that ensures a technician has the 
proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perform such testing. 
Since these programs already exist, it simply makes sense to take advantage of what 
they have to otler. Accordingly, we strongly support the Commission's reliance on 
certitication by these entities .. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough 
prequalitication requirements. Training and competency testing must go beyond just 
teaching a Jay person a generic "acceptance test." This is not sufficient to ensure the real 
world ability to properly test and adjust commercial HVAC systems. Acceptance testing 
training necessarily builds upon the knowledge and experience base possessed by 
electrical or mechanical system professionals. No test is going to be able to cover every 
permutation of commercial BVAC systems as instaJJed in real world situations. 
Accordingly, most persons without a basic knowledge and experience base in these 
systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even if they were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure 
etIective acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the 
underlying background and experience in these systems to be able to adjust to the 
complexities and permutations that a tester will encounter out in the tield. 
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The certifications should, at a minimum, require completion of the following 
components: 

()	 Post-secondary training in a state-approved or nationally accredited educational 
program (including the state-certified apprenticeship system; nationally accredited 
colleges and universities), with the training institutions or types of training 
institutions identified by the CEC. 

()	 A minimum number of hours of work experience equal to or exceeding the 
number of hours to meet any contractor Iicensure, trade journey card, or any other 
licenses or regulations affecting contractors or workers working in the field. 

...	 Training and competency testing that includes hands on training and testing. 

The regulations should clearly require that training and competency testing include hands 
on training and testing. The certification should also be tied to a trade or professional 
organizatio!1 with continuing education requirements for maintenance of good standing. 

Sincerely, 
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October 11, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is (~f"GI (a rt,'If:; I am currently a Js~ear Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 

•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 



) 



The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

Sincerely, 
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October 11, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

ntA. 
My name is----.BO tI ~ , I am currently a~year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy commission
l 

proposal to require Title 24 
acceptance tests for nonresidential buildings to be performed by field technicians that 
have met specific experience, training and certification requirements. Certification 
will ensure that acceptance testing is correctly performed and will significantly reduce 
the incidence of HVAC systems being poorly installed and operating below their 
specified efficiency. Effective testing and adjusting of commercial HVAC systems 
requires a unique mix of experience, training and competence. Improper installation 
and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced energy efficiency and sub­
standard performance. The TAB organizations identified in the regulation are the 
only entities that currently provide certitication that ensures a technician has the 
proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perform such testing. 
Since these programs already exist, it simply makes sense to take advantage of what 
they have to offer. Accordingly, we strongly support the Commission's reliance on 
certification by these entities.. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough 
prequalification requirements. Training and competency testing must go beyond just 
teaching a lay person a generic "acceptance test." This is not suf1icient to ensure the real 
world ability to properly test and adjust commercial HVAC systems. Acceptance testing 
training necessarily builds upon the knowledge and experience base possessed by 
electrical or mechanical system professionals. No test is going to be able to cover every 
permutation of commercial I-IVAC systems as installed in real world situations. 
Accordingly, most persons without a basic knowledge and experience base in these 
systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even if they were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure 
effective acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the 
underlying background and experience in these systems to be able to adjust to the 
complexities and permutations that a tester will encounter out in the tield. 

The certifications should, at a minimum, require completion of the following 
components: 





/J Post-secondary training in a state-approved or nationally accredited educational 
program (including the state-certified apprenticeship system; nationally accredited 
colleges and universities), with the training institutions or types of training 
institutions identified by the CEC. 

I) A minimum number of hours of work experience equal to or exceeding the 
number of hours to meet any contractor licensure, trade journey card, or any other 
licenses or regulations affecting contractors or workers working in the field. 

() Training and competency testing that includes hands on training and testing. 

The regulations should clearly require that training and competency testing include hands 
on training and testing. The certification should also be tied to a trade or professional 
organization with continuing education requirements for maintenance of good standing. 

Sincerely, 
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October f1, 20 12 

Califomia Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2
 
Dockets Office
 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4
 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certi ~Ication 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name iSlEWlS "C~ ,I am an HVAC Journcyperson. I have been in the HVAC 

System Installation Trade since 2£JC'::f- . I have completed a EbJ€.- year HVAC System/ 

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am wntll1g to support the Energy Commission proposal to require Title 24 
acceptance tests for nonresidential buildings to be performed by field technicians that 
have met specific experience, training and certification requirements. Certification 
will ensure that acceptance testing is correctly performed and will significantly reduce 
the incidence of BVAC systems being poorly installed and operating below their 
specified et1iciency. Effective testing and adjusting of commercial BVAC systems 
requires a unique mix of experience, training and competence. Improper installation 
and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced energy efficiency and sub­
standard performance. The TAB organizations identified in the regulation are the 
only entities that currently provide certification that ensures a technician has the 
proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perform such testing. 

'Since these programs already exist, it simply makes sense to take advantage of what 
they have to otler. Accordingly, we strongly support the Commission's reliance on 
certification by these entities .. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough 
prequalification requirements. Training and competency testing must go beyond just 
teaching a lay person a generic "acceptance test." This is not sufticient to ensure the real 
world ability to properly test and adjust commercial BVAC systems. Acceptance testing 
training necessarily builds upon the knowledge and experience base possessed by 
electrical or mechanical system professionals. No test is going to be able to cover every 
permutation of commercial HVAC systems as installed in real world situations. 
Accordingly, most persons without a basic knowledge and experiencebase in these 
systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even if they were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure 
eHective acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the 
underlying background and experience in these systems to be able to adjust to the 
complexities and permutations that a tester will encounter out in the field. 





The certifications should, at a minimum, require completion of the following 
components: 

Cl	 Post~secondary training in a state-approved or nationally accredited educational 
program (including the state-certitied apprenticeship system; nationally accredited 
colleges and universities), with the training institutions or types of training 
institutions identilied by the CEC. 

,)	 A minimum number of hours of work experience equal to or exceeding the 
number of hours to meet any contractor Iicensure, trade journey card, or any other 
licenses or regulations affecti ng contractors or workers working in the field. 

o	 Training and competency testing that includes hands on training and testing. 

The regulations should clearly require that training and competency testing include hands 
on training and testing. The certification should also be tied to a trade or professional 
organization with continuing education requirements for maintenance of good standing. 

Sincerely, 





f~ __ 

October 11, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
SaCnllllento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification . 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is ~~ k.oW4ic....ZYkl am currently a ~year Apprentice in the HVAC 

System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 
I 

[ am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certi fication of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEB8, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures· 
that TASS, NEBB and AABC have the existing inhastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certitication for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. 8ecause these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While [ support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certitication Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

.,	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 

C) Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certitication program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 





~ . 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

Sincerely, 

J 



--....-­



October It, 20) 2 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. )2-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
15) 6 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 958) 4 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dearcommi~ecs: /	 '. . 

My name isfll/,Q... Jd~,) am an HYAC Journeyperson. I have been i;1 the HYAC 

System Insta lation Trade since Itsf . I have completed a ,-: year HY~G.-S~stem/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program . . '," .".	 . 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

~.	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 



a	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the qualIty 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

1 :i"~I' ( ,,('Sincerely, 
~. '.1	 • 

. I:"" 



--------~---------

October lJ 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. l2-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is MLke. 'N~\0rl1:, I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade sinc·e ~.I have completed a .5 year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
Goncept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 





"
 

•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

Sincerely, ;ff{) J/t;} 



,
--------==------~--------------------------- '-----~ 



October \ 1, 20 J2 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. J2-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
J5 J6 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear COl11miSSioners:~ 

My	 nam'kf.£1q" , 16~~, an HVAC Joumeypers~nL I have been ;n the HV AC 

System Installation Trade since~. I have completed a ~ year HVAC System/ 

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

,.	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 



~	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 

Sincerely, 



October 112012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name i~ilJ1b),,;o , [ am an BYAC )ourneyperson. [have been in the BYAC 
System Installati11 Trade since }OO fa . I have complet~d a 5 year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
G0ncept of taking advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify that HVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/IEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 



,. , 
~ r 



•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
verified. 





October", 20 12 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certitication 

Dear Commissioners: 

My	 name is I am an HVAC ./ourneyperson. I have been in the HV ACOorl05~loJlL, 
System Installation Trade since1J1)(Q . I have completed a fi year HVAC System/ 

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I· am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to 
require certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed 
Title 24 energy code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are 
useless unless performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability 
to competently perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code 
cannot be enforced, and we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the 
concept of takillg advantage of the existing certification programs that are offered by 
NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB and TABB are respected, experienced 
national organizations that were created specifically to verify thatHVAC systems 
perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under ISO/lEC 17024, the 
internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This accreditation ensures 
that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability to address the 
challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 BVAC acceptance test 
technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner 
rather than later. 

While I support the designation of the speci tic TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certitication Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing 
other entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not 
be rigorous enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider 
should be based on adherence to the following minimum standards: 

o	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad 
occupational competency in building and construction, including in mechanical 
systems or in lighting systems. 
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o	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality 
of their certitication program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative 
panel of industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training 
and testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of 
how the efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and 
veritied. 

Sincerely, 





October [], 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners' 

My name is ~, I am an HVAC Journeyperson. [ have been in the HVAC 

System Installation rad nce /.!J1L. [have completed a --$- year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenti eship program. ... ,. . . " 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission proposal to·,.req)Jire title 24 
acceptance tests for nonresidential buildings to be performed by' field techni~ians that 
have met specific experience, training and certification requirements. Certification 
will ensure that acceptance testing is correctly performed and will significantly reduce 
the incidence of HVAC systems being poorly installed and operating below their 
specified efficiency. Effective testing and adjusting of commercial HVAC systems 
requires a unique mix of experience, training and competence. Improper installation 
and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced energy efficiency and sub­
standard performance. The TAS organizations identified in the regulation are the 
only entities that currently provide certification that ensures a technician has the 
proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perform such testing. 
Since these programs already exist, it simply makes sense to take advantage of what 
they have to offer. Accordingly, we strongly support the Commission's reliance on 
certification by these entities.. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough 
prequalification requirements. Training and competency testing must go beyond just 
teaching a lay person a generic ~'acceptance test." This is not sufficient to ensure the rear 
world ability to properly test and adjust commercial HVAC systems. Acceptance testing 
training necessarily builds upon the knowledge and experience base possessed by 
electrical or mechanical system professionals. No test is going to be able to cover every 
permutation of commercial HVAC systems as installed in real world situations. 
Accordingly, most persons without cNJasic knowledge and experience base in these 
systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even if they were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure 
effective acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the 
underlying background and experience in the~e syst~!lls to be able to adjust to the 
complexities and permutations that a tester w~ll encounter out in the field. 



The certifications should, at a minimum, require completion of the following 
components: 

•	 Post-secondary training in a state-approved or nationally accredited educational 
program (including the state-certified apprenticeship system; nationally accredited 
colleges and universities), with the training institutions or types of training 

..institutions identified by the CEC. 
•	 A minimum number of hours of work experience equal to or exceeding the 

number of hours to meet any contractor licensure, trade journey card, or any other 
licenses Of regulations affecting contractors or workers working in the field. 

•	 Training and competency testing that includes hands on training and testing. 
, . 

The regulations should cle~ly require that training and .GqJ!}peten,cy testing include hands 
on training and testing. Tlle:certification should also be tred to a trade or professional 
organization with continuing education requirements for maintenance of good standing. 



October 17,2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is Zack Bernstein, I am currently a 5th year Apprentice in the HVAC System/Sheet Metal 
Apprenticeship Program. 
I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to require 
certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed Title 24 energy 
code update requires sophisticated inspections, but these inspections are useless unless 
performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability to competently 
perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code cannot be enforced, and 
we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the concept of taking advantage of the 
existing certification programs that are offered by NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB 
and TABB are respected, experienced national organizations that were created specifically to 
verify that HVAC systems perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under 
ISO/IEC 17024, the internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This 
accreditation ensures that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability 
to address the challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance 
test technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner rather 
than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing other 
entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not be rigorous 
enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider should be based on 
adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad occupational 
competency in building and construction, including in mechanical systems or in lighting 
systems. 

•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality of their 
certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative panel of 
industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training and 
testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of how the 
efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and verified. 

Sincerely, 





October 17th, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is Francisco Dominguez, I am currently a 3rd year Apprentice in the HVAC System/Sheet 
Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission proposal to require Title 24 acceptance tests 
for nonresidential buildings to be performed by field technicians that have met specific 
experience, training and certification requirements. Certification will ensure that acceptance 
testing is correctly performed and will significantly reduce the incidence of HVAC systems 
being poorly installed and operating below their specified efficiency. Effective testing and 
adjusting of commercial HVAC systems requires a unique mix of experience, training and 
competence. Improper installation and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced 
energy efficiency and sub-standard performance. The TAB organizations identified in the 
regulation are the only entities that currently provide certification that ensures a technician 
has the proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perform such testing. 
Since these programs already exist, it simply makes sense to take advantage of what they 
have to offer. Accordingly, we strongly support the Commission's reliance on certification by 
these entities.. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough prequalification 
requirements. Training and competency testing must go beyond just teaching a lay person a 
generic "acceptance test." This is not sufficient to ensure the real world ability to properly test 
and adjust commercial.HVAC systems. Acceptance testing trainiQg necessarily builds upon the 
knowledge and experience base possessed by electrical or mechanical system professionals. No 
test is going to be able to cover every permutation of commercial HVAC systems as installed in 
real world situations. Accordingly, most persons without a basic knowledge and experience base 
in these systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even if they were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure effective 
acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the underlying background 
and experience in these systems to be able to adjust to the complexities and permutations that a 
tester will encounter out in the field. 

The certifications should, at a minimum, require completion of the following components: 
•	 Post-secondary training in a state-approved or nationally accredited educational program 

(including the state-certified apprenticeship system; nationally accredited colleges and 



universities), with the training institutions or types of training institutions identified by 
the CEC. 

•	 A minimum number of hours of work experience equal to or exceeding the number of 
hours to meet any contractor licensure, trade journey card, or any other licenses or 
regulations affecting contractors or workers working in the field. 

•	 Training and competency testing that includes hands on training and testing. 

The regulations should clearly require that training and competency testing include hands on 
training and testing. The certification should also be tied to a trade or professional organization 
with continuing education requirements for maintenance of good standing. 

Sincerely, 



October 17th, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re:	 Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance ContractorlTester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is Alex Barcelon, I am currently a 3rd year Apprentice in the HVAC System/Sheet Metal 
Apprenticeship Program. <, 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission proposal to require Title 24 acceptance tests 
for nonresidential buildings to be performed by field technicians that have met specific 
experience, training and certification requirements. Certification will ensure that acceptance 
testing is correctly performed and will significantly reduce the incidence of HVAC systems 
being poorly installed and operating below their specified efficiency. Effective testing and 
adjusting of commercial HVAC systems requires a unique mix of experience, training and 
competence. Improper installation and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced 
energy efficiency and sub-standard performance. The TAB organizations identified in the 
regulation are the only entities that currently provide certification that ensures a technician 
has the proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perform such testing. 
Since these programs already exist, it simply makes sense to take advantage of what they 
have to offer. Accordingly, we strongly support the Commission's reliance on certification by 
these entities.. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough prequalification 
requirements. Training and competency testing must go beyond just teaching a lay person a 
generic "acceptance test." This is not sufficient to ensure the real world ability to properly test 
and adjust commercial HVAC system~. Acceptance testing training necessarily builds upon the 
knowledge and experience base possessed by electrical or mechanical system professionals. No 
test is going to be able to cover every permutation of commercial HVAC systems as installed in 
real world situations. Accordingly, most persons without a basic knowledge and experience base 
in these systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even if they were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure effective 
acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the underlying background 
and experience in these systems to be able to adjust to'the complexities and permutations that a 
tester will encounter out in the field. . 

The certifications should, at a minimum, require completioilof the following components: 
•	 Post-secondary training in a state-approved or nationaI~y accredited educational program 

(including the state-certified apprenticeship system; nationally accredited colleges and 



universities), with the training institutions or types of training institutions identified by 
the CEC. 

•	 A minimum number of hours of work experience equal to or exceeding the number of 
hours to meet any contractor licensure, trade journey card, or any other licenses or 
regulations affecting contractors or workers working in the field. 

•	 Training and competency testing that includes hands on training and testing. 

The regulations should clearly require that training and competency testing include hands on 
training and testing. The certification should also be tied to a trade or professional organization 
with continuing education requirements for maintenance of good standing. 

Sincerely, 



October 17,2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is Brandon Tabor, I am currently a 5th year Apprentice in the HVAC System/Sheet Metal 
Apprenticeship Program. 

I am submitting these comments in support of the Energy Commission's proposal to require 
certification of anyone performing Title 24 acceptance testing. The proposed Title 24 energy 
code update requires S9phisticated inspections, but these inspections are useless unless 
performed by acceptance testers that have the skills, knowledge and ability to competently 
perform these inspections. Without high quality inspections, the code cannot be enforced, and 
we will not achieve our energy efficiency goals. I support the concept of taking advantage of the 
existing certification programs that are offered by NEBB, AABC and TABB. AABC, NEBB 
and TABB are respected, experienced national organizations that were created specifically to 
verify that HVAC systems perform as designed. Each of these organizations is accredited under 
ISO/IEC 17024, the internationally recognized standard for certification bodies. This 
accreditation ensures that TABB, NEBB and AABC have the existing infrastructure and ability 
to address the challenges of providing training and certification for Title 24 HVAC acceptance 
test technicians, supervisors and employers. Because these programs are already established, 
they have the capability to immediately start providing California acceptance testing 
certifications, ensuring that the benefits of this proposed regulation are achieved sooner rather 
than later. 

While I support the designation of the specific TAB organizations as Acceptance Test 
Technician Certification Providers, I am concerned that the requirements for allowing other 
entities to also become Acceptance Test Technician Certification Providers may not be rigorous 
enough. Approval of an Acceptance Test Technician Certification Provider should be based on 
adherence to the following minimum standards: 

•	 The certification body should be tied to an organization that trains for broad occupational 
competency in building and construction, including in mechanical systems or in lighting 
systems. 

•	 Certification Providers should be accredited or have demonstrated that the quality of their 
certification program has been reviewed and assessed by a representative panel of 
industry experts. 

The regulations should also require that any application includes provision of all training and 
testing procedures, manuals, handbooks and materials and a detailed explanation of how the 
efficacy of the training curriculum content and methods was evaluated and verified. 

Sincerely, 

~~
 





October 17th, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is Ricky Paneda, I am currently a 1st year Apprentice in the HVAC System/Sheet Metal 
Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission proposal to require Title 24 acceptance tests 
for nonresidential buildings to be performed by field technicians that have met specific 
experience, training and certification requirements. Certification will ensure that acceptance 
testing is correctly performed and will significantly reduce the incidence of HVAC systems 
being poorly installed and operating below their specified efficiency. Effective testing and 
adjusting of commercial HVAC systems requires a unique mix of experience, training and 
competence. Improper installation and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced 
energy efficiency and sub-standard performance. The TAB organizations identified in the 
regulation are the only entities that currently provide certification that ensures a technician 
has the proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perform such testing. 
Since these programs already exist, it simply makes sense to take advantage of what they 
have to offer. Accordingly, we strongly support the Commission's reliance on certification by 
these entities.. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough prequalification 
requirements. Training and competency testing must go beyond just teaching a lay person a 
generic "acceptance test." This is not sufficient to ensure the real world ability to properly test 
and adjust commercial HVAC systems. Acceptance testing traini1).g necessarily builds upon the 
knowledge and experience base possessed by electrical or mechanical system professionals. No 
test is going to be able to cover every permutation of commercial HVAC systems as installed in 
real world situations. Accordingly, most persons without a basic knowledge and experience base 
in these systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even if they were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure effective 
acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the underlying background 
and experience in these systems to be able to adjust to the complexities and permutations that a 
tester will encounter out in the field. 

The certifications should, at a minimum, require completion of the following components: 
•	 Post-secondary training in a state-approved or nationally accredited educational program 

(including the state-certified apprenticeship system; nationally accredited colleges and 



universities), with the training institutions or types of training institutions identified by 
the CEC. 

•	 A minimum number of hours ofwork experience equal to or exceeding the number of 
hours to meet any contractor licensure, trade journey card, or any other licenses or 
regulations affecting contractors or workers working in the field. 

•	 Training and competency testing that includes hands on training and testing. 

The regulations should clearly require that training and competency testing include hands on 
training and testing. The certification should also be tied to a trade or professional organization 
with continuing education requirements for maintenance of good standing. 

Sincerely, 


